
 

 

Tuesday 17th December 2019 at 7 pm 

Cullen Community & Residential Centre 

 

1) Welcome. Attendees Stewart Black, Colin Burch, Lizabeth Williamson, 
Stan Slater, Councillors Gatt & Coull & Bruce Edelsten 

2)  Apologies. Phil Lovegrove, Steve Horrocks, Laura Powell (Newly elected 
Councillor) & Police Scotland. 

3) Outside Agency presentation None 

4) Matters arising from previous meeting. 
• Corrections:- 

§ There was a small discussion regards the Seatown bins on pavements. 
Possible solution would be the potential of Seafield Estate selling 
sections of pavements to householders for bin storage. 

§ The ATM discussions were still in progress, though the discussions were 
all positive and a good outcome is envisaged. The issue of finding a site 
is proving troublesome however due to insurance costs and Link ruling 
out a stand alone facility due to security concerns. 

§ Councillor Donald Gatt provided an update on the Logie Park playpark in 
that it is doubtful that funding would be available for any upgrade 
required due to lack of funds at Moray Council and a bid for outside 
funding being unsuccessful.  

• Matters arising:- 
§ 20mph speed limit @ Seatown. Police Scotland have said they will do 

speed checks in the Seatown area and A98 approaches in general 
following the passing on of ‘speeding cars complaint ‘ They will report 
back to the January meeting. A traffic count speed survey will be carried 
out in the Seatown area during the Summer months:- date to be 
confirmed and another on the A98 around the Community Centre to 
gather up to date info for where majority of school children cross. The 
current data held by MC for the Seatown is from a survey done in 2005 



and can be regarded as out of date. Once the result of this new survey is 
known an informative decision can be made on the 20mph limit. An E-
mail from Kevin Price, MC, states the 2005 survey showed average 
speeds below 20mph. 

 
5)  Minutes of previous meeting (Wed 20 November) Approved by Stewart 
Black, Seconded by Lizabeth Williamson 

6) Councillors’ Reports. 
• Councillor Coull There was a Full Council meeting earlier today. The next 

full meeting of the Council will be on Wednesday 22 January 2020. 
• Councillor Gatt The safety railing at the viaduct are to be inspected and 

additional mesh fixed to cover up gaps in railings opposite Campbell House  
§ To the Councillors:- It has been recognised and a thank you to Moray 

Council for the ‘small jobs’ that are being done around Cullen. Jobs such 
as gully cleaning, signposts being repaired/replaced, etc. 

7) Treasurer's Report. A Thank you to Seafield Estate for their donation 
of £500. Otherwise none available this month. 

8) Correspondence (including planning)  
Planning None available 

9) Current Concerns  
None noted 

10) AOCB. 
• The hustings events were deemed to have been useful 
• The planters would need to be lifted at some point soon and work done to 

them for next year (paint) 
 
 
D.O.N.M.:- Tuesday 21 January 2020; 1900Hrs  @ Cullen Community Centre 

 
 
AGM Section  The last years books had been evaluated and passed. 

It was recommended that it was good practice to change the 
passwords on the E-mail, Dropbox, etc. 
There was the offer of changing the office-bearers roles, though 
none were taken. 
Bruce Edelsten has agreed to become an Associate member of 
the CDCC. 
There was nothing else of note. 
 


